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BULLETIN WEEK 32 

2015 

Liturgical Calendar and Mass Intentions 

Sun. Aug 9 Eleventh Sunday after Pentecost (2
nd

 cl.) 

7:00 am 

11:00 am 
Patti Bammel+ 

Pro Populo 

Mon.  Aug 10  St. Lawrence, Deacon & Martyr (2
nd

 cl.) 

7:15 am Intention of Nycole Richards 

Tues. Aug 11  Ss.Tiburtius & Susanna, Virgin & Martyrs (4
th

 cl.)  

7:15 am Intention of Nycole Richards 

Wed. Aug 12 St. Claire, Virgin (3
rd

 cl.) 

         6:00 pm Intention of Nycole Richards 

Thurs. Aug 13 Ss. Hippolytus & Cassian, Martyrs(2
nd

 cl.) 

6:00 pm Courtney Byrum 

Fri. Aug 14  Vigil of the Assumption of Mary (2
nd

 cl.) 

6:00 pm   Special Intention of Neco Valley  

Sat. Aug 15 Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary (1
st
 cl.) 

9:00 am John Witte 

Sun. Aug 16 Twelfth Sunday after Pentecost (2
nd

 cl.) 

  7:00 am  

11:00 am  
Michael & Maria O’Rourke 

 Pro Populo 

 

WELCOME visitors! St. Edmund Campion missals/hymnals are available in 

the back of the church. At the traditional Mass, Holy Communion is received on 

the tongue, and kneeling, if possible. There no need to respond ‘Amen’. Chapel 

veils to borrow are available in the foyer of the church. If you would like to 

register to join the community, fill out a census form, found on the table in the 

back of the church, and turn in to Fr. Magiera. 

 

By the Numbers For the Week of July 26, 2015   

Sunday Mass Attendance:   7:00 am = 26   11:00 am = 149    Total = 175 

Sun. Collections: Reg.: $ 1,973.00    

Total Deposit: $1,973.00   

Daily Mass attendance for week:  60            Confessions for week: 24 

 

Propers for Today’s Mass : The Propers for The Eleventh Sunday after 

Pentecost can be found on page 356. 

 

Father Magiera will be on vacation beginning August 15. Fr. Orlowski will 

cover the Mass schedule during his absence.  



Assumption of Mary August 15: Please note that there is a Sung Mass at 9:00 

am for this feast day instead of the normal 8:00 am Mass. 

 

Second Collection on August 16: The Catholic Home Missions Appeal will 

take place next Sunday, August 16. This appeal funds seminarians in poor 

dioceses. Please strengthen the Church at home by making a generous gift to 

next week’s appeal. 

 

Handmaids of the Lord are scheduled to clean church on Saturday August 22 

after the 8:00 am Mass. 

 

No Second Sunday Brunch for August, but family needed to host our Second 

Sunday Brunch on September 13. Please notify Kathy Nauman or Shanela 

Cavin if you wish to host the fall brunch. 

 

Mass Intentions: There are openings beginning Sept. 11 for Mass intentions by 

Father Magiera.  

 

Annual Rummage Sale: We are still asking for donations for our annual 

rummage sale which will be held in the fall. Items can be brought to Mass on 

Sundays and put in our storage room. 

 

Immaculate Heart of Mary Church in Marche is looking for a Business 

Manager. Position requires three years of accounting, payroll, budgeting and 

supervisory experience, computer literacy and strong interpersonal and 

organizational skills. Youth Faith Formation Director oversees parish junior 

and senior high youth ministry. Contact Father T J Hart at frhart@ihmnir.org 

for more information. 

 
 

Please Remember these Prayer Intentions: 

 
For the living: John Wade (Afghanistan), June Gardner (health), Gary Crouch 

(health), Karola Kozlowska (health), Ludwik Kozlowski, Jr. (employment), 

Diane D. Wolfe (health), John Farrell (health), Linda Barry (health), Crawford 

Family, Penny Witter (health), Gail Demerest (health). 

 

And for the dead: John Andrew Makovec, Sue Whitehead, Janet Sorrels, 

David Crockett, Shawn Trusty, Donald Greer, Gail Brooks, Patrick W. 

Kordsmeier, Scott Shiplett, James Steven Moore, Vergie Crimmins, Bill Barry, 

John Tully, Ron Prince, Lenora Price, Dorothy Lochner, Myrtle Powers, 

Gregory Backus, Billy-Joe Campbell, James Honeycutt, Sandra Friedl, Isadore 

L. Sonnier, Jean Murry, Bonnie McDonald 
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Dear Community Members, 

Well, your Chaplain’s up this week for the bulletin letter.  I’ll also be writing to 

you next week before I leave for vacation.  Thereafter, Father Orlowski will 

once again take over the bulletin letter until I return.  

As I mentioned Sunday, I never ask anyone, i.e., a volunteer, assistant or 

subordinate, to do anything I won’t do myself.  I believe that, to do otherwise, 

is shirking responsibility or, perhaps, even a kind of exploitation of people.  I 

would never ask anyone of you here to do anything I wouldn’t do myself, that 

is, provided I have the ability, resources, knowledge and experience. 

When I was in seminary, I was head sacristan.  When it came time to divvy out 

jobs, I took the job that I knew was the most boring, time-consuming and the 

most distasteful.  It wasn’t the dirtiest job, but the dirty jobs got done very 

quickly and never showed their ugly heads more than once a week.  The job I 

assigned myself was the laundering and care of linens: altar linens, i.e., altar 

cloths as well as Mass linens; and albs.  It was a job that took hours, both on 

our primary work-day which was Saturday and several evenings during the 

week.  Then it started all over again. 

So, I decided to preach at both Masses for quite a few Sundays, so I could go 

off on my vacation with a clear conscience, i.e., not burdening Father Orlowski 

unduly and also not shirking my own responsibilities.  So, after this Sunday, 

he’ll be celebrating all Masses and preaching them as well.  Well, sure, this is 

what I used to do all the time – and what he did too when he acted as my 

substitute.  But still, I always try to do everything I can not to take advantage of 

people.  That said, it’s still a fact that people have responsibilities and these 

responsibilities shouldn’t be ignored.  As I said from the pulpit last Sunday, 

there are various things to be done here in our community.  Somebody’s got to 

do these things and of course, somebody will, but it’s anybody’s guess as to 

whether somebody’s going to step up when needed, or will nobody bother.  If 

that happens, I’m sure everybody will be unhappy about that. 

Well, to switch gears and round this letter up, I’ll be leaving Saturday, 15 

August and will return 1 September.  I’ll be in my great little vacation house on 

Anna Maria Island.  I’ve been checking the weather and, without exception, the 

temperature there is consistently at least 10° cooler than it is here.  Florida in 

the summer?  What?  You bet, my children and my friends. 

Father Magiera 


